JULY 23, 2019     BERGEN TOWN BOARD
    REGULAR 2nd MEETING

The Bergen Town Board convened in a regular session at 7:00 p.m. in the Courtroom with Supervisor Haywood presiding.

PRESENT:




             ALSO PRESENT:
Supervisor Ernest Haywood



Michele M. Smith, Town Clerk

Councilman Mark Anderson



Mike Johnson, Highway Superintendant
Councilwoman Belinda Grant




Councilwoman Anne Sapienza







Councilman James Starowitz
OTHERS ATTENDEES:
Rick Ayres








PRAYER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Rick Ayres – representing the Genesee Rugby Club requesting use of soccer field for a seven regular season game starting August 24th – November 2nd for games not practices, use own equipment for marking fields, approximately 60 in attendance for games.  Councilwoman  Sapienza  made a motion to grant permission Genesee Rugby Club for use of soccer field at Robins Brook Park which they agree adhere to the of rules of the park  and provide a certificate of insurance and will make an repairs to the field if necessary; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 5-0. 
MINUTES:  Councilwoman Grant made a motion to approve the July 9, 2019 minutes with the correction of East Bergen Cemetery; seconded by Councilman Starowitz and it carried by a vote 5-0.  
COMMUNICATIONS:

Mercy EMS summary report for June 2019
MRB Change Order #1 for Robins Brook Park Pavilion
Tree quotes for East Bergen Cemetery

REPORTS:

SUPERVISOR:  busy with the water district petitions and answering questions from residents, 2020 budget sheets are out and due August 16th.
TOWN CLERK:  Email account upgrade – IT is having issues with the way the website is set up with Godaddy and is working on the issue; due to the sudden loss of her Fiancée beginning of June the Town Clerk forgot to inform the Town Board that she acquired a very large lateral filing cabinet on May 31st from Sullivan Agency when the office closed at no expense to the town to store inactive records at 13 S. Lake Ave. storage on second floor. The records will be moved when the weather is appropriate due to no air conditioner or heat on the second floor, thanks to the Highway crew for moving the cabinet.  A Deputy Clerk resigned due to family issues and is training a new deputy.
HIGHWAY/SOLID WASTE:  W. Sweden road work with the County; getting ready to hydro seed the Robins Brook; working on fence prices; ordered 7,000 trash bags for $2,594.20 that would last approximately 2 years.
COMMITEES:

BUILDINGS/Cemetery:  Two bids were received for East Bergen Cemetery tree removal: Lathan  Equipment $2250.00 & Malovich Environmental $2800.00.  Councilwoman Sapienza made a motion to accept Lathan Equipment  quote for $2,250.00 to remove one tree; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 5-0.
PARKS:  Pavilion change order for wrapping beams and columns for $7,064.00.  Councilwoman Sapienza made a motion to accept the MRB Change Order #1 for $7064.00 for the pavilion at Robins Brook Park; seconded by Councilman Starowitz and carried by a vote 5-0.  Transfer Station possibly charging for recyclables in the future.
LOCAL HISTORY AND MUSEUM:  communication complaints received and will be discussed with historian 
POLICY AND PERSONNEL:   employee handbook chapters 1-4 under review
SOLAR:   changes to the solar law draft MRB will attend the August 13th meeting
OLD BUSINESS:

Water Benefit Improvement Area #1 – petition signatures are still being obtained  - at 55.5% of assessed value trying for 60%
NEW BUSINESS:
Bergen Fire Department Ambulance  resident complaint ambulance response rate is low 
Planning Board Alternate Appointments:  Councilman Starowitz made a motion to accept the Planning Board recommendation to appoint Mark Swanson and Connie VanHoute as alternates to the Planning Board; seconded by Councilwoman Sapienza and it carried by a vote 5-0.
NEXT MEETING:  

Regular Meeting – Tuesday, August 13, 2019 at 7:00 pm in the courtroom the audit of the bills at 6:45 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT was at 8:03 pm on a motion by Councilwoman Sapienza; seconded by Councilman Anderson and it carried by a vote 5-0.








Respectfully submitted,








Michele M. Smith








Michele M. Smith,








Town Clerk

